Little Chesterford Parish Council

Minutes of a Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday 14th July 2022 at 7.30pm 

Present Cllr Annie Roberts, Cllr Fiona Wilkinson, Cllr Lez Davison, Cllr Ian Couchman
In Attendance Andy Carlyle - Clerk to the Council. County Cllr Paul Gadd (Joined 20:25, left at 20:45)
 22/037 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received and noted from Cllr Robert Pumfrey, Cllr Paul Osborne, District Cllr Richard Pavitt and District Cllr Neil Gregory.
Cllr Ian Couchman assumed the position of Chair in the absence of Cllr Robert Pumfrey
22/038 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Nil
22/039 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None.

22/040 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETINGS

The minutes of the March Parish Council Meeting were approved by Councillors as an accurate representation Chair Ian Couchman authorised the clerk to sign the minutes on his behalf.
22/041 DISTRICT COUNCILLOR`S REPORT

 
County Councillor Paul Gadd detailed:
1. Locality fund:

a. The rules for this year have been confirmed – the Locality Fund for 2022/23 will be exactly the same as last year but with a reduction in the amount available to £5,000.
Cllr Couchman to supply details of cost of ‘replacement Kissing Gate’ to County Cllr Gadd.
2. Flooding and drainage issues:

a. Nothing to report.
3. Highways matters affecting the parish: 

a. 20mph limit – confirming that the application has been validated and was approved for funding at the LHP meeting at the end of June. It should therefore be passed during this financial year (although this may mean that the orders implementing the scheme are passed, but physical signs don’t appear until after March 2023).
4. There is a “Member Led Pothole Repair Scheme” which has just been launched. 
Cllr Couchman to supply details and photographs of the potholes on the bridge at the entrance of the village. There is concern that this damage to surface of the bridge is exposing the substructure. 
Cllr Davison raised an issue with the drainage on the High Street between the bridge and the B1383. The drains appear to have collapsed leading to flooding during heavy rainfall. Cllr Davidson will provide details to Cllr Gadd so that he can raise this concern at an ECC Drainage meeting on 18th July.
5. ECC Full Council meeting 12 July 2022:

a. The next ECC Full Council meeting is 12 July 2022 and County Cllr Gadd has been asked to propose a motion opposing ECC’s waste strategy;

b. By way of background, ECC’s waste disposal strategy for the last 15 years has been based around turning waste into fuel at one huge central plant in Basildon (total contract price in the order of £1bn over 25 years) and then burning it. The plant has been a fiasco and is now being demolished. In the meantime, ECC recycling levels have stood virtually still, and are still below where UDC was in 2008; their waste strategy has actually now lapsed and they don’t even have a current recycling target (the last one was 60% recycling by 2020, but in 2020/21 their recycling levels were below 50%);

c. The motion requests ECC to adopt a new waste strategy which prioritises reuse and recycling, moves away from burning waste and looks at smaller, more decentralised schemes.

6. Ukraine:

a. ECC have apparently now started making the £350 payments to hosts so residents should be receiving them but let Cllr Gadd know if anyone is having problems. 
22/042 DEVELOPMENTS ON LONDON ROAD

Great and Little Chesterford Parish Council representatives have met with Hill, the developers, to discuss the reserved matters for the development site to the South West of London Road. A draft s106 continues to be under preparation for this site and the Parish Councils are awaiting receipt of the draft from UDC. It is still unclear as to what will be included regarding the cycle path, traffic management through Little Chesterford and the buffer zone to the south of the development. 
22/043 PLANNING  
The following responses were agreed to be returned to Uttlesford District Council relating to planning:
i. UTT/22/1248/FUL Construction of Research and development building ClassE(g) works to improve estate road, car parking, landscaping and associated works. Plot 800 Chesterford Research Park.
Cllrs expressed their continued concern regarding Chesterford Research Park traffic using the High Street from cummulative development. District Cllr Gregory, Cllr Wilkinson and Chesterford Research Park Project Team have agreed that a meeting will be convened to discuss these concerns and agree mitigation measures before the application is heard by the Planning Committee. Cllrs agreed that until these matters are agreed a Holding Objection will be lodged.. Post Meeting Note: This meeting is now scheduled for 22nd August.
22/044 PLANNING DECISIONS

The following planning decisions were noted:

I. UTT/22/1124FUL Manor Lodge High Street Little Chesterford CB10 1TS

DECISION Refused

II. UTT/22/0412/FUL Amended plan for Highfield House – part demolition of existing garage, construction of 2 number dwellings and associated infrastructure including access, parking, garages and ancillary works. DECISION Approved with conditions

III. UTT/22/0139/FUL Conversion of rural building to create single dwelling: Barn To The Rear Of Joseph Farm Walden Road Little Chesterford. DECISION Approve with Conditions 

22/045 PLOT OPPOSITE RECTORY BARNS ON WALDEN ROAD
The developer of the site has met with Cllr Wilkinson to open discussion with the Parish Council regarding this development.   The Parish Council welcomed the opportunity to influence the development, including site access, housing mix, roof lines and visual impact, and impact on the environment, including sustainable construction. It is anticipated some of the vegetation on the site will be cleared in the autumn to enable site surveys to be carried out. The developers will consult with the Parish Council on their preliminary plans when these have been prepared. 
County Cllr Gadd left the meeting.
22/046 LOCAL PLAN

Regulation 18 consultation – the first look at the new Local Plan – has been delayed from May 2022 to November 2022, and the new Local Plan will not be adopted before April 2025. The consequence of this that UDCs ability to refuse speculative development will continue to be compromised for this longer time period.

22/047 NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
The Neighbourhood Plan is progressing well and has now been submitted to the Planning Inspector, who has requested clarification on various matters. A response was made on 11th July.

22/048 FINANCE
Chair Cllr Pumfrey and Cllr Wilkinson signed the Business Change Mandate for Barclays Bank and this will now be sent to the Mandate Change department for action.
Cllr Wilkinson authorised two cheques.  Further signatures to enable the payment of these cheques will be added once the Clerk has financial authority.

1. £82.08 to  Robert Pumfrey for the hire of a borer to erect the kissing gate at Crow Hill  
2. £84.00  to EALC 

The Clerk to issue a Financial Statement once he has access to the Parish accounts and prior to the next Parish meeting.

22/049 ADDITIONAL MATTERS
i. Hedgerow adjoining High Street, opposite Woodstock Elm.
The Parish Clerk to send a letter thanking the owners for the ‘tidy up’ work undertaken to remove obstructions from the footway.
ii. To consider any action regarding the proposal Icknield Fields, land between Newmarket Road and Walden Road, Great Chesterford.

Parish Clerk to Email details of the proposal and the Public Meeting to all Councillors so that they may attend the Public Exhibition. Councillors expressed their support for Great Chesterford Parish Council regarding their concerns about this proposed development and resolved to comment on any application when it comes forward. 
iii. To consider any action regarding Land to the rear of Springwell Place following Email from the Enforcement Officer. 
The Parish Clerk will liaise with District Cllr Gregory to follow up with UDC.
iv. To consider any action regarding changes to detached garage at the Manager's House, Springwell. 
The Parish Clerk will raise a planning enforcement request. 
22/050 MATTERS FOR FURTHER DISCUSSION                                                                                                                    i Cllr Wilkinson requested that the Clerk undertake a review of Policies and Responsibilities of LCPC and present back to the next Parish Council Meeting. 
22/036 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held at 7.30pm on Thursday 8th September, 2022.
The meeting closed at 21:02
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